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Guidance for registration and entitlement to GP services

Each Lambeth general practice covers a specific geographical area.  To register with a practice and see a doctor or a nurse you must usually live in the area the practice covers.
If you move outside of the area, we may be able to keep you on as a patient if requested but we will not be able to offer you home visits, you will need to obtain this locally to where you live by calling 111 who will put you in touch with a local service.

You are entitled to register with a GP practice regardless of how long you intent to stay in the area.  There are two types of registration:

a. Temporary Resident

b. Permanent

If you are visiting Lambeth and intending to stay less than three months or you are unsure how long you are likely to stay you will be offered registration on a temporary residence basis.  An example of temporary resident is a patient who stays with relatives for a short time, working away from home for a short period or on a short course or on holiday.

If you are newly registered patients from abroad you should be aware that being registered with a doctor does NOT automatically mean you will be eligible to receive all services the NHS provides for free in particular those provided by a hospital.  If you require a referral to a hospital you will also need to meet the hospital’s eligibility criteria for free treatment which is different to that for Primary Care, you may at this point be asked to provide proof of entitlement.

The practice may ask you to confirm your postal address when you ask to register; you will be asked to fill in a new patient registration form.  In a small proportion of cases we need to ask you for additional details to help process your application and provide you with an NHS Number and medical card.  It is your responsibility to provide the correct and accurate registration information.  If you do not do so it may delay the transfer of your medical records to your new doctor and communication with the GP practice and hospitals may not be able to reach you.

Within two weeks of registration you should receive your NHS number which will be posted to the address you have given to your doctor’s practice.  That is why it is crucial that the home address you have provided is correct.

An appointment with a doctor or nurse can be made within 48 hours or can be booked well in advance (usually a month in advance).  

All patients registered with a practice can expect that their personal health information and records are kept strictly confidential.
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